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MINUTES
DUNWICH TOWN TRUST SPECIAL MEETING UNDER CLAUSE 17, 
 HELD ON MONDAY 10 JANUARY 2022 AT 6pm BY ZOOM
Due to further Covid 19 restrictions the Trust had referred to the Charity Commission’s guidance on conducting a meeting without face-to-face contact.  There was no clause in the Trust’s governing documents to permit other means of meeting but Trustees decided to deal with the business of the meeting by Zoom to demonstrate good governance of the charity.
1. Welcomes and Apologies

The Clerk chaired this section

No apologies had been received.   

The Special meeting was declared quorate
There were no conflicts of interest. 

2. Reappointment of Co-opted Trustee
The Trust’s Scheme specified that the appointment of a co-opted Trustee must be made by the Trustees at a special meeting called under Clause 17.  NM was a co-opted Trustee and had reached the end of her 3-year term of office.  Trustees voted unanimously to reappoint NM as a co-opted Trustee.  
DUNWICH TOWN TRUST MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 10 JANUARY 2022 AT 6pm BY ZOOM
Due to further Covid 19 restrictions the Trust had referred to the Charity Commission’s guidance on conducting a meeting without face-to-face contact.  There was no clause in the Trust’s governing documents to permit other means of meeting but Trustees decided to deal with the business of the meeting by Zoom to demonstrate good governance of the charity.
The Clerk chaired items 1 and 2
1. Welcomes and Apologies
No apologies had been received.
The meeting was declared quorate. 
No conflicts of interest were declared.
        2. Election of Chair and Trustees’ Roles
NM was unanimously voted to complete one more year as Chair.  She urged Trustees to think about the succession and agree a new Chairman before year-end. 
GS was unanimously voted to remain as Vice-Chair.
3. Nominations and Renominations to DTT by Dunwich Parish Meeting
This topic had been discussed at the last meeting – NM had to be re-elected via the special meeting under Clause 17, GS and JH needed to be re-elected at the DPM in January along with HT and JP.  All four needed proposing and seconding.  The form had been circulated and should be passed to Geoff Abell when proposers and seconders had been found.  A.P. GS, JH, HT and JP to ensure that the completed form reached G Abell in good time for the DPM on 28 January 2022.
4. Minutes of Meeting on 8 November 2021
No amendments had been proposed since the draft minutes went out so both were signed off. A.P.  The Clerk to ensure that hard copies would be available for signature, the next time the Trustees met in person. 
5. Matters Arising from the Minute
Most items were covered elsewhere on the agenda.  Trustees discussed the Wilderness, which was progressing satisfactorily.  NM also announced that she hoped there would be a bat survey at the Wilderness later in the year, preferably in conjunction with Suffolk Wildlife Trust.  
Since Dylan Bakker had trimmed the grass in the Orchard over the summer this looked satisfactory.
NM had not checked whether the Mortuary was suitable for storing DTT files. A.P. NM to check the Mortuary’s suitability for filing.
6. Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s report had been circulated. All the issues raised in it were covered on the agenda and discussed in more detail during the meeting.
7. Car Park/Beach

Trustees discussed the proposed new signs for the Car Park asking people not to park overnight.  They all liked the design/appearance of the signs and agreed that there would need to be 2 further signs, in positions that were yet to be decided.
8. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

This section was reported in the confidential minutes.
9. Governance

This section was reported in the confidential minutes

10. Housing
Both 1 & 2 Barne Cottages had passed their electrical certification.
11.  Grants
No new applications had been received.  NM met the Bishop of Dunwich at a recent Sizewell C conference and informed him about DTT’s work and grants scheme.  He took note and said that he would point local people towards the grant application facility.
12.  AOB 
	NM was contacted by Orsted (Danish energy company) in relation to the Hornsea Offshore Wind project.  They were looking for potential places to site kittiwake compensation sites and thought that Dunwich beach was ideal.  After researching this subject and discussing it with Geoff Abell and others, NM responded to say that there was nowhere to site such a structure.  The Dunwich cliffs were unstable, the beach and marshes were too fragile and the structures were massive.  These might be constructed from metal or bricks, but either way they were designed to accommodate large colonies of nesting birds.  A.P. NM to contact Orsted and decline to host a kittiwake compensation site. 
NM discussed beehives with Ian Smalley and agreed that 2 would go on the orchard and 2 in the Wilderness.  A discussion was held with Dylan Bakker about the beehives, as he mows the grass in the orchard. The honey would not be sold, but DTT might receive a small quantity as ‘rent’.   
NM was also had an interview with the Scottish Association for Marine Science about seaweed cultivation on the coast.  The idea was to produce guidance for those interested in setting up such businesses, but there were no definite plans to do so at present. However, there was a proposal for a pilot project near Lowestoft. NM stressed the importance of keeping visibility to a minimum.  Seaweed could be used for human and animal consumption, pharmaceuticals and fertiliser, but left in situ it also provided marine habitats for many species.
NM asked if it was necessary to reduce the rabbit population on Gallows Field.  Trustees agreed that were few rabbits there and no action needed to be taken this year.  
NM updated the Trustees re the NT path, Broomhill, where NT proposed ground scraping/shaping for the heathland restoration work on the bracken areas.  They needed access over Gallows Field, for which DTT had already given permission, but NM had asked to be told when it was happening, so that any questions from the village could be answered.  Geoff Abell had a key to give them access.     
The gatepost at the entrance to Gallows Field had not been replaced and was very wobbly.    It could problems for NT when they wanted to take machinery over the site. A.P. JL to chase Fran Cousins.
Trustees recalled that SWT used to mow a figure of eight in Gallows Field, twice yearly. This seemed to have stopped. A.P. JL to chase this up, once contact details had been clarified for Jamie Smith at SWT.  NM reminded Trustees that although Gallows Field might not appear beautiful to most visitors, it was a very special site with rare habitats for both plants and animals, and must not therefore be ‘prettified’ or altered in any way without prior agreement from SWT.  
Signed........................................................................      Date.......................................



Date of Next Meeting 
14 March 2022, 6 p.m., hopefully in the Reading Room.   
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